August 1, 2022- Department of Pediatrics Faculty Meeting Recap

Kim Boland | General Announcements and Chair Update

- Working on increasing the focus on the positive, have a lot of great things going on, want to celebrate the wins, please let us know, want to get that info out to everyone via Peds News, social media, encouraged all to acknowledge the wins
- Be mindful of COVID, not ready for in person faculty meeting as had hoped, having great participation virtually,
 if resume in person at some point, will be hybrid
- School of Medicine Office of the Dean now accepting nominations for Faculty Excellence Awards; nominations
 go through the Department of Pediatrics Faculty Development Committee for review and processing, chaired by
 Sara Multerer; review website for more information; contact Sara Multerer by August 10 with
 recommendations; all due to SOM Faculty Affairs on August 29
- Small group working on multi-disciplinary pain service, trying to be very thoughtful about who would need, how
 to access, what the makeup should begin with, may house things like acupuncture; creating a needs assessment
 survey, please complete when receive
- Encouraged all to put an emphasis on attending the departmental educational conferences, exceptionally useful content
- Dr. Joe Flynn toured the Pediatric Research Institute (PRI) recently to review the basic sciences work Dr. Cai and team are doing; an excellent presentation was given showing the breadth of their work; this work is contributing to our successes; much opportunity to grow; Flynn excited to help continue to support, along with UofL, and that extends to the Norton Children's Research Institute (NCRI); Cai will give a presentation at the next faculty meeting
- Starting fellowship recruitment soon, some professional tools have been created to assist

Sara Multerer – Residency/Fellowship Update

- Thanks for patience, recent COVID outbreak had more residents out than previously
- Interview season coming soon, will provide more in-depth information next faculty meeting; for those who helped in past, you will be contacted soon; interviews will all be virtual
- As previously noted, nominations are being requested by the SOM Faculty Affairs Office for the Faculty
 Excellence Awards; the departmental Faculty Development Committee will receive suggestions for nominations;
 please provide by August 10 to sara.multerer@norhealthecare.org
- Returned to hybrid Grand Rounds last week with some in person attendance; some challenges, stay tuned

Jan Sullivan - Research

- Reviewed upcoming PIRATs ScholarSHIP Conferences:
 - August 15, Sullivan & Marshall presenting Industry Sponsored Clinical Trials in Academics
 - September 19, Stevenson seeking input from anyone who has Fall Research in Progress, posters accepted for the AAP NCE
 - October 17, King & Sikes presenting Navigating the IRB Process & Protocol Development
- All will receive a 3-question survey to provide input on interest in attending a 3-part workshop January through March 2023 in lieu of the noon PIRATs conferences, will be 1.5 hr each session, want to know best day of week, time of day
- Please self-report your fall meeting abstracts or accomplishments
- Submit all research proposals through the NCRI, including collaborations with other sites, state, CHF, etc.
- Access to services, please continue to provide feedback

Use of this information is for internal UofL Department of Pediatrics' audiences.

• Dr. Brothers shared that a Scientific Protocol Committee is being established, members of committee recently selected & will be notified soon, group will meet in next few months, group can delegate certain decisions to Brothers, Watson or Davis depending on certain criteria, this will be a great resource

Vicki Montgomery - Safety Update

- Good catch of month, Kat Kelly, RN: IV fluid for fluid bolus order contained dextrose and potassium; using chain
 of command
- Reviewed NCH Reaching for Zero Dashboard
- Over time, have had a steady decrease in infection events, focused on all, not just reportable
- PIVIE is another area of focus, working to decrease, next area of focus will be on treatment
- Combination that seem to be associated with NAKI; contrast + NSAID + vancomycin or Pip/Tazo or all 4; recent deployment of vanc-zosyn prescribing; pharmacy is helping with this
- Quarterly Zero Hero Award, distinction from a good catch; CARE Innovation is requesting nominations monthly from NCH leadership and will select recipient; clinical & non-clinical nominees eligible; annual selection of Zero Hero of the Year
- Normalization of Deviation/Organizational Drift, working on this and how to recognize it, the symptoms, the causes & conditions of complacency so can catch sooner rather than later
- Safety hero is currently the reporter, please enter things that may be a risk
- Shout out to Tamina for sending Neards when catching someone going above and beyond or living the Reaching for Zero/High Reliability Principles; managers can give Nrecognition points, they can then go to the Neart to purchase everyday items

Jenn Evans

- Many recruitments ongoing, waiting for approvals for some
- Reminder, risk management training due in about 6 weeks, please complete
- CME travel requests, submit prior to travel, turn in receipts within 60 days, manager can help submit
- On September 28, the Engage Series, led by the recruitment team, will be having a mix & mingle event at the Olmsted, will have a few specialists there, fun, encouraged participation, more info to come

Faye Jones – Inclusion Excellence

New policy on eliminating race-based medicine, please review and provide feedback